Jennifer Marshall

From: sonn Heidman-/( D

Sent: Friday, May 13, 2022 2:16 PM

To: Long Grove; Taylor Wegrzyn; gjackson@longgroveil.gov; wilson5279@comcast.net
Cc: Debbie Beckord

Subject: Joanie's Pizza Outdoor Dining Extension

Greetings:

Having lived in the Three Lakes subdivision for 36 years we have witnessed the steadily increasing negative impact on
quality of life as village festivals have become more frequent, noisier and lasting longer into the night. Decibel levels may
have been mandated, but they are not enforced.

My wife and | dread the approach of each festival as we know it will mean the high volume of pounding drums and
vocals from marginal talent bands, sometimes more than one at the same time, will be penetrating the walls of our
house nearly half mile away.

We hope you will consider the concerns of Debbie Handler and Chris Beckord and other residents nearby who will be
affected by this proposed deck extension and its unsettling impact.

Let the Village show that it is concerned about its residents by not making us a dumping ground for noise pollution from
the Long Grove business community.

Despite all the taxpayer support that has been poured into the business district over the past years, if it still cannot
support itself let it evolve into a residential district.

Very Truly Yours,

John Heidman


gjackson
Highlight


